
Parish House 
July 1905 rendering found in the Trinity Church Monthly of the proposed Parish House.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Description of the proposed parish house from the July 1905 Trinity Church Monthly: The parish house will 

be a two-story stone structure somewhat similar in design to the church building.  The main entrance will be 

on Second Street.  Going through the hall, which will extend right through to the choir room, the first door on 

the right will enter into the reading room, connected with which will be the game room.  Back of these rooms, 

in the southeast corner of the building, will be the chapel with a seating capacity for forty or fifty people. Op-

posite the reading rooms will be a room for the various meetings of the ladies and of their organizations.  Back 

of this and connected with it by rolling doors will be the infant Sunday school room. When occasion requires, 

these rooms can be thrown into one to afford accommodations for one hundred or more people. 

    If upon entering the building on Second Street we turn at once to the right, a stairway will lead to the second 

floor.  This will be one large room and will be used by the Sunday school and will serve as an auditorium for 

large gatherings. Extending off the south end of it will be a kitchen, so that this room may also be used to serve 

supper.   

   Connecting the church and parish house, but on a level with the floor of the church will be the choir room.  

This room will be formed by extending the ambulatory back to the parish building. The capacity of the present 

robing room will thus be doubled.  It is estimated that the total cost of the building will be between fifteen and 

sixteen thousand dollars ($15,000-$16,000), the heat being supplied by the steam heat plant now in use in the 

church. 

 

 

 

Picture taken from the History of Trinity Church 

1827-1927 

 

 

Cornerstone contents: The cornerstone was laid by 

Bishop Talbot on June 21, 1905. Within the corner-

stone was placed a Bible, a prayer book, copies of 

the local papers and the Diocesan Record, coins of 

the year 1905, photographs of the bishop, rector 

emeritus and rector, a copy of The Parish Monthly 

containing the names of the clergy, the vestry, the 

officers and teachers of Sunday Schools, the officers 

of the different parochial organizations, and the joint 

committee on the parish house.   



Parish House  -  St. Luke’s Chapel 
St. Luke’s Chapel was built in 1905-1906 when the parish house was built. The chapel was built on the first level 

along with a two room lounge, offices, a small reception area, and a kitchenette.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
St. Luke’s Chapel  -  1958:  Plaque on back wall: This Chapel remodeled to the Glory of God and in Loving 

Memory of Anna Henning Luther by her Family - June 1955.  The remodeling referred to the extensive wood 

scroll work done around the three windows and the altar rail. The picture was taken in 1958. Note the pine wood 

ceiling, recessed lighting and linoleum floors.  

 

St. Luke’s Chapel   -  2004:  The chapel was painted, the woodwork refinished and a new ceiling and lighting  

installed in April 1991 in Loving memory of Carrie (Harris) Miller and Wilton R. Glenny, MD 



Parish House  -  St. Luke’s Chapel 

 
Tiffany Stained Glass Window:  

Representing Hoffman’s Christ in the 

Garden of Gethsemane. 

Given in Loving memory of  

Isabel Atkins Henning 

 

(Built during the parish house construc-

tion 1905-1906.) 

 

 

 

 

The Carved Altar, Cross, Flower Vases, Book Rest, Two Credence Tables, Lectern, Prayer Desk and Seat, 

Altar Rail and Cushions: To the Glory of God and in Loving Memory of John Shippen and Elizabeth Keim 

Atkins 

(Given during 

the parish 

house con-

struction 

1905-1906) 

 

 

 



 St. Luke’s Chapel  
 

Pair of Three-Tiered Candelabra:  

To the Glory of God and in Loving Memory of 

Jennie L. and William Ball 

 

 

Missal Stand: In Loving Memory of Daniel 

Jones Pugh and Anna Eloise Grimes, his wife.   

Presented by their sons 

 

Sanctuary Candle:  

In Memory of William J. Coulson  

Given Nov. 1981 by his wife, 

Mary E. Coulson and Friends   

 

Also a  Bible was given in April 

1987:  

In Memory of Mary E. Coulson  

by the Coulson Family 

 

 

Restored Sanctuary Candle                   

In Memory of  Joseph Viduszynski 

Given by Mary Ellen Vidusinsky and 

Family  - March 21, 2010 

 

 

 

Offering Plate: In Memory of Roy Seitzinger  

by the Seitzinger Family    June 8, 1973  

 

 

Altar Book: Given to the Glory of God and in Loving Memory of 

Harriet (Sis) Murphy   August 1998 

 

 

 

 



St. Luke’s Chapel  

 
 

 

Dark Blue Pottery Communion Ware:  

In Memory of Kay Coller  

by Jack Mansell - 1996 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pair of Brass Candlesticks: 

In Memory of Marion Annie Evans 

Easter 1932  

 

 

 

 

Kneelers:  

Given to the Glory of God 

and in Loving Memory of  

William S. Cowen and  

Maude S. Cowen  by their 

daughters, Nita C. Hadesty 

and Marion C. Price   

May 16, 1967 

 

 

 

Altar Linen: In Memory of  

George W. Raab by Mrs George Raab 

November 1972 

 

 

 

Ambry:   

In Memory of Gwynneth 

Ann Evans, Mabel B. and 

Elmer T. Evans, Margaret 

E. and Clarence Piton  

Given by the Evans  

Family  -  Nov. 1981 

 

 

 

 



Parish Hall  
The parish hall, built on the second level, was part of the parish house construction of 1905-1906.  

1957 Parish Hall Furnishings : The table and chairs were Given in Memory of John Burnish Bennett and John 

Karl Bennett by Mrs. Curtis S. Strause  

In 1988, the wood ceiling was covered by a drop ceiling to conserve heat. In  December 2000, the room was 

painted through the contributions of Warren Bradley, Carol Stone-Field, Miriam Baker Trust, Emmeline Stone, 

Anna Maley, Betty Brennan, and Charoletteann Petlansky. In 2003, the lighting was replaced when the church was 

rewired at a cost of $140,000. 

 

 

Multipurpose use of the parish hall: From 

Sunday breakfast with the parishioners 

(left) to TCC presentations (below). 

 

 

 

 

 

The parish hall for Marion Price Trust’s 

Mardi Gras. 

 

 

 



Parish Hall and Stairway 

 
Stairway leading to Parish Hall: 

This stairway as seen in 2005 was renovated during the fuel crisis 

of 1985. The ceiling was dropped covering one window and the 

plaster and papered walls were covered with paneling. 

New stair treds and linoleum, paint and wallpaper in the hallways 

to the parish hall were given in Memory of Frank P. Schweikert—

August 1986 

 

 

The slightly used 

chair life on the left 

was gifted by  the 

Marion Price Trust 

1992 

 

 

 

 

 

The new Bruno chair 

lift on the right was 

gifted by the Marion 

Price Trust –June 

2005 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Guilbransen-Dickenson Co. 

Piano:   Given June 30, 1947 in 

Memory of George R. Lynn   Died  May 7, 1947 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Litany Table: It is unknown if this is a memorial gift  

or the year acquired. 



Parish Hall and Kitchen 
Kitchen Area in 1957 before the renovations.  It 

also served as a classroom. 

The adults in the picture are identified as Al and 

Pat Madden and their Sunday School students 

 

Kitchen area in 2004 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Charlie Brokhoff (left), Bill Rutecky (right), 

and Mickey Bradley (below) preparing the 

monthly Sunday breakfast. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Lounge 

 
Oak Conference Table and Eight Chairs:   Given by Dr. Walter  

Glenney  -  April  11, 1978 
(Glass was made to cover the table top to preserve the wood.) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Oil on Canvas Painting of St. Luke’s Chapel (1827-1847) entitled 

“Old Episcopal Church”  painted by Mary J. Peale in 1879  Restored in 

1925 by Mrs. James Meade  Given to the church on November 8, 1965 

by Betty Atkins. Restored by the church  -  March 1981. 

 

 

Restored Clock: In Thanksgiving 

for the Dedicated Services of James 

Harley, retired Sexton. This clock 

was restored in 2000. 

 

 

Architectural rendering of chancel reno-

vations: Zantzinger, Borie, and Medary 

August 8,1921.  The pulpit and lectern 

were to be of stone. There were to be 2 lan-

cet stained glass windows behind the choir. 

 

 

   

 

 

Sketch of St. Luke’s Chapel: 

(1827-1847). The artist and  

date given are unknown. 



Lounge 

 
The new lounge of 1957 after the $206,000 of  

renovations done to the church. 

 

Wall Plaque for Lounge Renovations:  In Memory of 

George R. Lynn Sr.  By Mr. and Mrs. George R. Lynn, Jr.  

Mr. and Mrs. John W. Heck and Mr. and Mrs. Douglas N. 

Howe  1957 (Front half of lounge area) 

 

1957 Furnishings: In Memory of William and Flo  

Williams by Nancy and Lillian Williams 

 

Wall Plaque for Lounge Renovations: In Memory of Lee 

MacAdams by the MacAdams Family  -1957 (Back half 

of lounge area) 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Lounge Renovations - 1996: New furniture, 

painting, carpeting, overhead lighting, pic-

tures, and planters were done in the Fall of 

1996. The $16,229 of renovations was paid 

from the Comloquoy Fund. 

 

 

 

 

 

Baby Grand Piano  
There are 2 possible origins of this piano  - In August 

1968 Miss Miriam Baker gave a small grand piano to 

the church from her sister, Miss Lulu Baker’s estate: 

or  in September 1977, the Schuylkill Council for the 

Arts asked to store a baby grand piano in our under-

croft.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Lounge  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mahogany or Cherry Hutch\Cabinet:  It is unknown when or by whom this hutch was given. It possibly arrived 

in the late 1950s when the lounge was renovated. This cabinet is a treasure trove of memorabilia and antiquity worth 

taking the time to look through. 

 

 

Items Stored in the Hutch\Cabinet 

Holy Bible: Copyright 1855 Inside page: Mount Carbon Sunday School Instituted March 18, 1855 Building erected 

March 18,1860  Presented by Charles A. and Oliver G. Bosbyshell 

Holy Bible with Revised New Testament, Bible Dictionary, and Cities of the Bible: Presented to Ella Thomas  

Gillars by her father, William D. Thomas.  On October 26, 1933, Ella T. Gillar presents this Bible to her daughter, 

Gladys R. Stevens. 

Pronouncing Parallel Bible with two metal brackets—the old and New Versions in Parallel Columns   Copyright 

1891 by A.H. Homan & Co.  1892 

Holy Bible with marginal readings   Adopted by General Convention   Published 1903 

Self Pronouncing Bible with two metal brackets: Initated Theodore T. Johnson   Washington Comp. P.O.S. of A. 

A Manual of Church Usages booklet dated 1906  given to Ethel Peale by Miss Katie Hubler 

A Book of Common Prayer of Ethel L. Peales dated Easter 5, 1931 

Prayer Books and small hand Bibles dating back to 1864 and other early years 

Scrap Books: Years 1951 through 1962  Compiled by Josephine Olive Roads 

Scrap Books: Years 1963, 1965, and 1967  Complied by Ethel R. Garett 

Three Old Scrap Books Volumes: The Clergy in the early 1900s, the Episcopal Churches in the United States, and 

Episcopal Churches in Europe 

Brass Name Plates and keys of the Wardens: Baber, Pott, A. Russel, Henry Russel, Atkins, Ellis, Yunegling, 

Thompson, and Bannan 

Old Wooden Bench used for kneeling  

Book on Bells by Clinton H. Meneely Bell company with full warranty dated March 16,1894 addressed to William 

Davis Baber, son of Charles Baber. 



Lounge 
 

 

 

 

Bound Vestry Minutes: Original Vestry minutes from 

1827 through 2000 were bound by Wertz Bookbinding 

in the Summer of 2004. They are stored in a fire retar-

dant cabinet in the choir room. Gifted by Carol Field 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bound Copy of Vestry Minutes: Copies of Vestry  

minutes from 1827 through 2000 were bound by  

Dague Bookbinders in the Summer of 2004. They are 

shelved in the bookcase.  Gifted by Carol Field 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Trinity Church Monthly: Rebound by Wertz  

Bookbinding in summer of 2005. The Topic volumes are from 

1898 to 1925. Gifted by Carol S. Field  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Topics: The following  Topics gifted by Carol Field 

were bound by Wertz Bookbinding in the summer of 

2005: The Parish Letters Nov. 1952-Dec. 1962; 

Topics June 1976-Aug. 1980 (letter size) Sept. 1980-Dec. 

1989 (legal size);  Trinity Topics July 1998-1999. 



     Lounge  

 
The Book of Common Prayer: Published by the Protestant Epis-

copal Press—1836.  Purchased  from E-Bay and gifted by the Rev. 

Canon Charles Morris —Spring 2005. The front cover and back 

cover were reversed and 

restamped  and the spine 

replaced by Wertz 

Bookbinding.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lounge Bookcase: Gifted to 

the parish Oct. 2004 by Carol 

S. Field for the storage of the 

vestry books and church  

newsletters. 

 

 

 

Christmas, Spring, and Summer Floral Arrangements 

for Lounge:  Gifted by Carol S. Field 2004 & 2005  

 

 

 

Small  Literature Table in hallway  - from  

Bombay Co.: Gifted by Carol S. Field  -  July 2004 



Parish House - First Floor 
1905 Reading and Game Rooms to 1957 Reception Area to 1980 Church Offices  

to 2000 Senior Craft Shop and Choir Rooms 
This office area complex, consisting of  three rooms, had many uses since being built in 1905. In 1905, originally 

it was the Men’s Reading Room in the outer  area, the Men’s and Boy’s Game room, and the Rector’s area.  

Around  the 1940s it was a reception or waiting area and the secretary’s office and rector’s office.  In the 1980s, as 

additional programs were created in Trinity Center and Marion Price Trust and for the Charles Baber Cemetery,  

the secretary was moved to the  reception room with the inner rooms for the other church programs and the back 

room as the rector’s office. Upon the purchase of the Church House in  Dec. 2001, the offices were moved across 

the street and this area became the Senior Craft Shop in 

the outer reception room, the choir vesting room in the 

middle, and the music director and organists room in the 

back office.  This office complex was refurbished in 1997 

with new carpets, paint, lights, and some new cabinets.) 
2002 Senior Craft Shop  

1980-2002 Secretary’s  

Office  

1940-1980 Reception Area 

for visitors 

1905-   ?   Men’s Reading 

Room  

 

Kitchenette: 

Mirror:  

From the home of  

Benjamin Pott             Safe: Given by 

Douglas N. Howe  -

1974 

 

 

This inner room is 

used as the choir 

vesting room and by 

the music department.  It was the offices for TCC, 

CBC, MPT, and Shannon Trust. Prior to that, it was 

the secretary’s office, and through 1939  it was the 

men's and boys’ 

game room. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Choirmaster’s and Music  

Director’s Office:  

Formerly it was the rector’s  

office. 



Sacristy 

 
Sacristy  - 1958 shown with the 

Rev. Theodore Johnson after the 

remodeling 

 

Renovations of a new carpet, re-

finishing the cabinets, and replac-

ing the water damaged ceiling 

tiles were done in April 1991: 

Given to the Glory of God in Lov-

ing Memory of Charles Albert 

Buehler 3/20/32-10/20/90 by his 

Family and Friends 

“I can do all things through him 

who strengthens me.” 

 

The Sacristy was remodeled in Nov . 1995, Oct. 1996, and Oct. 2001 

after water damage from roof leaks. The wallpaper was replaced and the dropped ceiling was removed in 1996. 

The floor was replaced in 2001 after the water damage. 

 

Sacristy - 2004   
 

 

 

Vestment 

storage 

wardrobe 

 

 

 

 

 

Frontal Storage Chest 

 

 

 



Sacristy  

 
Lavabo Bowl: To the Glory of God and in Loving Memory of Mary A. 

Bowen  -  November  1881 

 

 

 

Lavabo Bowl:  

Ordered from Spain.  

In Loving Memory of  Ethel Baldwin   

August  1979 

 

  

 

 

Two Sterling Silver Cruets :  

In Loving Memory of  

Ida G. Atkins  

 March 1962 

 

 

Sterling Silver Bread Box: 

In Memory of Jane Titus  

 

 

 

Sterling Silver Bread Box:  

In Loving Memory of  

Annie Jenkins Ives 

1954 

 

 

 

 

 

Chaste Sterling Silver Communion Service of  Chalice, Paten, Cruet,   

Ciborium, and Spoon:  In Loving Memory of John and Jane Teasdale 

Ball (Given in the Summer of 1911 to St. Paul’s Chapel,  

Mechanicsville.)  

Trinity Church has only the chalice and the paten to this set. 

 

 

Linen Veils:  
In Loving Memory of  

Lillie Dodson Bacon Allen  

Given by Martha Snyder and  

Charlotteann Petlansky   - 1995 



Sacristy 

 
 

Ciborium: In Memoriam of  

Emma Tower Snyder 

Born March 1878   Died July 1890 

  

 

 

Flagon, Cruet, Paten, and  

Ciborium 

 To the Glory of God and In Loving 

Memory of  

Annie Jenkins Ives 

 

 

Silver Flagon: Appears very old.  

It is unknown who gave this or the date. 

 

 

Two beautiful silver Chalices: One has a 

small diamond chip in it. Sadly it is un-

known how the church obtained these or 

the date given. 

 

 

     

Home Communion Kit:   

To the Glory of God and in Loving Mem-

ory of Catherine R. M. Roads 

 

 

 

 

Home Communion Kit:  

In Memory of Francis Erban  

and Charlie Brokhoff   

 March 2012 

Given by a Friend 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Picture taken March 1987: 

 Inventory of Sacramental Vessels 



Sacristy  

 

 
 

Four Offering Plates: “It is More Blessed to Give 

than to Receive.” 

To the Glory of God and in Memory of 

Walter A. Bacon M.D. 1894-1973 

Presented by his wife, Elizabeth 

 

 

 

Two Alm’s Plates: “God Loveth A Cheerful Giver” “The 

Earth is the Lords”  Chapel of the Resurrection  Presented 

by Mrs. Charles Baber  1886 

 

 

 

Large Alms Basin: To the Glory of God and in Loving  

Memory of Harriet Sobilla Schertle 

Two Small Alms Plates: “Give Alms of Thy 

Goods” Presented by Miss Marie N. Allen’s Trinity 

School Class Easter 1896 Nellie G. Lee, Fourtennia 

E. Lee, Bertha A. Filbert, Mary R. Fernsler, Mary A. 

Leonard, Ethel M. Braizer, Elmira R. Priest  

 

 

 

 

 

Two Alms Plates: It is unknown if these plates were 

gifts.  They are not engraved. 



Hand Stitched Needlepoint Kneelers     2004 - 2008 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

        Design                                   Donor                       Dedication 

1. Cross Glory  David & Ginger Giammatei   Their Parents 

2. Derby   David & Ginger Giammatei   Their Parents 

3. Golden Cross  Debra Perkins     C. Richard Bemiller 

4. Dove   Katherine Reese    Isabel & Fred Schaeffer 

5. Winchester  Jack Mansell     A. James Mansell 

6. Durham   Kathy Polcrack    Kathryn Coller 

7. God’s Blessing  Bill & Tish Malarkey    In Thanksgiving 

8. Dove   Ann S. Beaver     William D. Schrack, M.D. 

9. Salisbury   Wilma Morris     Donald Richards 

10. Dove   Carl & Mary Raring    Clare Wren Raring 

11. Oxford   Pearle Richards    Wilma Morris 

12. Norwich   Bill & Tish Malarkey    Their Parents 

13. Belfast   Carl & Mary Raring    Kathryn Haines 

14. Liverpool   Elaine Howe     Anna Harris 

15. Chester   June Reedy     Her Parents, Mr. & Mrs. Achenbach 

16. Southwell   Kathy Polcrack     by Mantura Gallagher Josephine Joulwan 

17. Lincoln   Margaret Keyworth    Edward C. Keyworth, Jr. 

18. Rochester    Joanne Kraft     Joseph Morrison 

19. Lichfield   Howard Mitchell    Howard Mitchell, Sr. 

20.  Fishes   Peter & Lea Bortner by Tish Malarkey Timothy P. Bortner 

21. Canterbury Cross  Carol S. Field         by Tish Malarkey  George R. Stone III 

22. Celtic Cross  Carol S. Field        by Kathy Polcrack George R. Stone Sr.  

23. Iona Cross   Betty Bradley     The Ones I Love 

24. Winter Flowers  Margaret Keyworth    Beth Keyworth Sterner & 
          Edward C. Keyworth III 

25. Autumn Flowers  Bob & June Bednar    Their Parents 

26. Summer Flowers  Katherine Reese     by Cyndi Ryland  Ronald Young 

27. Dove   Nancy Williams     by Pearle Richards  Lillian Williams 

 

  

 
 
 



Hand Stitched Needlepoint Kneelers  2004 - 2008 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        Design                                   Donor                       Dedication 

28. Canterberry  Charolette W. Petlansky by Wilma Morris The Weller Family 

29. Truro   Henry and Ann Beaver   by Kathy Polcrack To the Glory of God 

30. Spring   Betty Bradley     The Ones I Love 

31. Traditional Celtic  Wilma Morris     Ten Years in Ministry 

32. Flower Festival  Carl & Mary Raring    In Thanksgiving for the Tucci Sister 

33. Easter   Carl & Mary Raring    Eugene and Carolyn Taylor 

34. St. Mary, the Virgins Allen Brennan     Josephine Joulwan 
35. Sanctuary   Margaret Keyworth    Ashley Elizabeth & Courtney Lynn Keyworth  

36. Eucharist   Karen Portland     by Cyndi Ryland  Bertha E. Miller 

37. Autumn Flowers  Tish Malarkey     Elizabeth Ann Mykowich 

38. Red Rose   Kathy Polcrack    M. Annice Griffith 

39. Trinity   Charolette W. Petlansky by Susie Rich    Robert Lloyd & Rebecca Lynn Petlansky 

40. Annunciation  Thomas Beausang  by Letitia Wetherill    Isabel and Chattin Wetherill 

41. Christmas   Diana Beausang & Letitia Wetherill  A. Frederic Wetherill 

42. Harvest Festival  Evelyn Barnwell  by Cyndi Ryland  Lillie B. Allen & Marion B. Bacon 

43. World Harmony  Betty Bradley     World Peace 

44. Liverpool   Kathy Polcrack    Betty Lee Gibson 

45. Wintertime  Katherine Y. Reese by Cyndi Ryland  Ronald Young 

46. Lilies   Mary and Carl Raring    The Raring and Haines Families 

47. Flower Festival  Kathy Polcrack    Doris G. Polcrack 

48. Renaissance  Margaret Keyworth  by Kathy Polcrack John & Leah Durst Hafer, Parents 

49. St. Paul’s   Margaret Keyworth   by Joanne Kraft Robert Compton, Revolutionary Soldier 

50. Medieval Crown  Wilma J. Morris    Our Friends at Trinity 

51. St. Cecelia   Wilma J. Morris  by Pearle Richards  The Musicians of Trinity Church 

52. Good Friday  Kate G. Felix     My Pop-Elias A. Mykowich 



Lower Level- Class Rooms  

 
1957 pictures of lower level prior to the $206,000 renovation into class rooms, choir rehearsal area, and choir  

vesting rooms. 

 

 

 

Old stoker and coal bin behind the proposed classroom area. 

 

 

 

 

1957 diagram of the lower level with  proposed renovations that  

converted the open space shown above into classrooms.  The  

classroom pictures in the following pages are based on this diagram. 



Lower Level  -  Class Rooms 

 
Picture of the newly finished “choir rehearsal area” 

taken from the Pottsville Republican Sat., March 29, 

1958 after the 1957-1958 church renovations.  

 

The choir  practice area: In Memory of Clare 

Dechert Carpenter by the Carpenter Family –1957 

And 

By Mr. and Mrs. Peter Pugh (no memorial name 

given) 

 

The piano: To the Glory of God by Mr. and Mrs. 

Clyde M. Reese and Edward Reese 

The piano and pews were removed in 1991 for Trinity 

Center for Children    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

First Sunday School classes held after the 1958 

renovations  

 

August  2004 pictures of  the TCC open area, formerly known as the choir rehearsal area   



Lower Level  -  Class Rooms 

 
The pictures begin with the first classroom on the left after entering from Centre Street  

 

 

 

 

Mural by 

Laura  

Ohman  

Morris - 

2001 

 

 

 

 

 

2nd Class Room: In 

Memory of Jack  

Atkinson by Mr. and 

Mrs. Russell Atkin-

son and William  

Atkinson  - 1957 

And 

In Memory of Alice 

and John Morrell 

and Michael Madden 

and Family by  

Mr. and Mrs. Alfred C. Madden and Ann - 1957 

 

3rd 

Class 

Room: In 

Memory 

of 

Marion 

Wynkoop  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

4th Class Room 



Lower Level Class Rooms 
The pictures begin with the first classroom on the right of entering from Centre Street  

All these classrooms were built in 1957 as part of the $206,000 of renovations. They were used by  

Trinity Center for Children until 2011. 

 

 

First Class Room: 

Built in 1957 In  

Memory of George H. 

Kaercher by Elizabeth 

B. Kaercher  

 

 

 

 

 

 

2nd Classroom: 

Built in Memory of Francis 

W. Hughes, Vestryman 

1843-1854 and  

Elizabeth Sillyman Hughes 

By Frances Kaercher  

Kaiser 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3rd Classroom used as the TCC Director’s  office: 

 In Memory of Robert Braun BA., MA., MUS.D. 1886-

1955 Organist/Choirmaster By Frances Zerbey Braun 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

4th Class Room: 

To the Glory of 

God by the Glenney 

Family  



Lower Level Classrooms 
All these classrooms were built in 1957 during the $206,000 renovations. They were used by Trinity Center for 

Children until 2011. 

 
Rooms coming from court-

yard  hallway.  

First room on the left was the 

women’s robing room  and 

the second was the men’s rob-

ing room. Both were used by 

TCC  as art and craft rooms. 
 

Plaques on the doors indicate 

these rooms were done In 

Memory of  William H. Carl 

by Mr. & Mrs. George Stone 

And 

In Memory of Saul G. and 

Catherine Darr Johnson by 

Marion E. Johnson 

 

 

 
The third room on the left was the book and supply room.  

 

 

 

 

Was used as the Choirmaster’s office  and 

then by TCC as their library. 

 



Lower Level Class Room Area  

 
 

 

 

 

“Tree of Life” Scholarship: Made by Glenn Acker 

December 10, 1995 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mission Bench:Donated by  

Judy Procter Karlavage  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Catechesis Storage Cabinet on wall in  front 

TCC class room: Build in 

 Loving Memory of Lillian Williams  

Given by the Family and Friends  -  1994 

 

Also Given in Loving Memory of Lillian Williams 

by her Family and Friends was the folding door 

separating the adjoining classroom and the tan   

block floor covering—1994 



Bell Tower  
Chime of Nine Bells:  Given by Charles Baber in May 1874 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The person with the bells is Linda Campbell Woodford, Boston, MA who repaired the bells in May 1981.  

 

 

The chime of nine bells weighs a total of 9,617 pounds. Each one plays a different key and is a different weight: 

E flat-2,465 pounds;  F flat-1,610 pounds;  G –1,300 pounds;  A flat-1,055 pounds; B flat-858 pounds;  

C-725 pounds; D flat-639 pounds; D-551 pounds; and E-414 pounds 



Graves 
Graves in Second Street Courtyard aside of the Parish House: 

George W. Farquhar Born May 20, 1799 Died February 22, 1846 

Amelia wife of George W. Farquhar Died September 1, 1888 in the 88th year of her life.  

These graves are part of Lot #3 which is adjacent to Lot #4 where the church stands. This lot was purchased for 

a cemetery plot by the church in July 1839, before Mount Laurel Cemetery was bought. 

It is unknown when this building was built on Lot #3 and attached to the 

church. The building is built over several tombstones.  

1. Sallie wife of Henry Pleasants who Departed this Life October 15, 1860 

         age (unreadable) years 18 days 

The following were buried in plot #7 which was purchased by Benjamin  

Bannan 

1. Mary wife of Ray Bannan Died April 1, 1851  Age 38 years 

2. John Newell Bannan  Born August 25, 1839 Died November 20, 1863 

3. N. Jamian Bannan Born April 22, 1805  Died July 31, 1875 

4. William Nowell Bannan    Age 10 days 

The next grave was plot #11 purchased by Edward Owen Parry 

1. Mary Ruth Parry Born January 16, 1811  Died February 28,1811 

The following plots cannot be established because only initials were used, they 

are small and could be children –they are where the Perry and the Bannan 

plots meet. 

  1. Small tombstone initials B. B. (Bannan) 

2. Small tombstone initials  S. P. (Parry) 

    3. Small tombstone initials M. B. (Bannan) 

 



Trinity Church  - 2002 Exterior Before Water Auth. Construction 

 

 

 
Episcopal Sign: In November 1972, an Episcopal 

sign was placed on the outside of the church and was 

placed In Memory of Mrs. Thomas Powell by Mrs. 

Harold Kelly.  This sign has since been replaced, but 

not as a memorial. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Landscaping: Landscaping was done in 

1957 as part of the $206,000 church 

 renovation.  

 

Landscaping: In October 1989, landscaping 

of Holly bushes, a dogwood tree, and a 

Weeping Cherry tree were Given In Memory 

of Elizabeth Ann Miller Mykowich by  

Family and Friends - October 1989 

(The holly bushes are on the Howard Ave. 

side of the church behind the wrought iron 

fence.) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Landscaping: Azalea bushes on front terrace of church and a 

Japanese Lilac tree on the playground side were planted and 

given by the Schuylkill Water Auth. and Kevin Kraft of Little 

Mountain Stone after they removed the cherry tree- Fall 2002 



Trinity Church  -  2003 Exterior After Water Auth. Construction 

 

 
The church’s exterior after the Schuylkill 

County Municipal Authority razed the  

buildings south of the church and built their 

new building –2002. 

 

New sidewalks were installed in front of the 

church by the Municipal Authority  - 2002 

 

 

 

  

The clock and waterfall are the Municipal 

Authority’s. 

 

 

 

Trinity Center For Children’s playground: 

In exchange for a 3 foot easement along side the 

church’s property, the Municipal Authority built 

a playground for TCC  - May 2002.   

 

   

The railing around the playground and the 

chopped rubber sponge ground cover was  

purchased in July 2004 and paid for from a grant 

TCC received. 

 

 

In August 2003, three sections of oriental fence 

were installed on the Centre St. side by TCC and 

the church as security for the children and the 

playground area. 



Sanctuary Woodwork 
The pictures shown on this page and the following two pages are not memorials, but the workmanship is beautiful 

and deserves recognition. The work of the chairs (misericords), the wood screens behind the choir and the choir 

stalls were done in 1921-1922 when the sanctuary was built. The work was done by Gerald Evans, Phila. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Misericords: Tip-up seats with projections under the seat which when turned up afford some support when one is 

standing and one’s elbows can rest on the arms of the stalls. An older use of the misericords was to provide  

support for the elderly clergy or monks who had to stand during the entire service. 

 



Sanctuary Ceiling 
The ornate sanctuary ceiling and stone arch design with the alpha and the omega.  

 



Miscellaneous 

 
The chancel chairs and the two Litany desks are used during a 

wedding. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Originally where the organ pipes and the 

wood panels are, there were to be two stained 

glass windows as depicted in the Zantinger, 

Borie, and Mediary 1922 rendering. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The beautiful ornate woodwork of the choir stalls and 

the organ chamber. This work, along with the wood  

screen and door at the Howard Ave. entrance was 

done by Gerald Evans of Phila. - 1922  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Miscellaneous 

 

Small heavy brass vases: Stored in the lounge closet, their age 

and origin are unknown.  Possibly they were part of the memorial 

gifts of Miss Jessie Whitney when the sanctuary was built in 

1922.     (More research will have to be done.) 

 

 

 

 

Heavy silver candlesticks:  

Purchased at an antique auction 

and given by Allen Brennan 

1994 

 

 

 

 

Table at Howard Ave. entrance: 

In April 1968, Clark Lewars 

constructed and donated a table 

to be  used in the service of the 

Liturgy of the Lord’s Supper.  It 

is a guess that this may be the 

table he built.  It may have been 

the table used before the 1989  George and Theordora Buxton 

memorial credence table.  

 

 

 

Stairs and railing leading to narthex from Centre Street.  The 

natural beauty shines through after removing the outer coats of 

stain in August 2004. The banister rails and spindles are thought to 

have been constructed in 1887 by  William H. Bohler, a local con-

tractor, when the front entrance was renovated and the  

enclosed vestibule was built. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Litany Desk: Stored in the bell tower: 

Its age and origin are unknown. How-

ever, the cross seems to match the 

cross engraved in the doorway  

woodwork at the Chapel of the  

Resurrection.  

 



Miscellaneous 

 
New windows, soffit, and flashing were in-

stalled in the 13 lower level windows of TCC 

in Oct. 2005. The costs were funded through 

an Adopt -A- Window Program gifted as me-

morials. The following memorials were given:  

 

Marion Bacon & Lillie Bacon Allen 

Albert H. Brennan & John A. Brennan  

     by Betty Brennan 

Rachael Buehler by Nancy Buehler 

Blanche McKeon by the Stone Family 

Olive and Sally Simatos  

    by Jerry and Olive Simatos 

Florence Thomas Williams by Nancy Williams 

Georgene Davis & Howard Mitchell, Sr. 

   by Justina Mitchell and Howard Mitchell 

Georgene & Claude Davis, Jr. and Fred Avila 

   by Allen Brennan 

In thanksgiving for Eva Stone and my three 

children by William C. Stone. 

 

 

 
Schulmerich Hand bells 

Purchased in 1989-1990 through fund raising of spaghetti 

dinners and sub sales and from memorial donation money 

given with no specific names mentioned.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Piper II Hummel Organ 

Gifted from the Estate  of 

Emma L. Foster 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Other Memorials 

 
The following  memorials can not be found—they may have worn out or been replaced 

 

Carved walnut alms box:  A memorial to Harry Linden by the members of the Brotherhood of saint An-

drew    July 1904 

 

A Litany desk book bound in red Turkey Morocco leather containing the Litany, the Occasional Prayers 

and Thanksgivings, a Penitential Office for Ash Wednesday, the Litany and Suffrage from the Ordinal, and 

the Litany and Penitential Office with musical notation, has been gifted by the Chancel Guild.  July 1904 

 

White Funeral Pall: Given in September 1980 by several individuals in Loving Memory and in thanksgiv-

ing for God’s blessing in their lives. 

 

Video Cassette recorder and player: Given in August 1986 in Memory of May L. Raab and Gertrude L. 

Blanch. 

 

 

 

 



Additional Memorials 
 

2015 

 

 
 

Two Communion Kits:  

Given to the Glory of God and in Loving 

Memory of Mark Rauco. Given by   

family and friends—January 2015. 


